Brief Notes from the Virtual Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 28th June 2021
Present:-  Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Avril Binns, Vivienne Lane,  

                 Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Lesley Smith, Rupert Leggett, William Baldwin, Margaret Howe, Helen Yoxall and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 16th November meeting 2020
2. How is the surgery coping and has it experienced any abuse? - Lesley
3. Access to the surgery – waiting outside and ringing the surgery – Lesley
4. Retirees and new staff – Gill
5. COVID vaccine role-out – Gill
6. Christmas Feedback – Gill
7. Patient Feedback - Gill
8. Any other business
9. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 16th November 2020 and matters arising thereof – The minutes were approved and there were no matters arising from the minutes.
2. How is the Surgery coping and has it experienced any abuse? - Gill told the meeting that the practice is really struggling but is managing to keep its head above water. The doctors feel overwhelmed and so do the receptionists but we are continuing to try to provide the best service we can. Demand has risen nationally for GP appointments and there is a lot of significant disease coming to the fore which is resulting in an increased number of investigations and referrals.

3. Access to the surgery - waiting outside and ringing the surgery -Lesley had asked for this to go on the agenda but we were unsure of the history behind this and unfortunately Lesley couldn’t attend the meeting today. The front door is open and patients come in to reception to inform the staff that they have arrived. They are then asked to either wait in the car or wait outside unless they are frail or need to wait inside for some other reason. There are only five available seats in the waiting room due to social distancing rules and these five are shared between two practices so it is not possible to allow everyone who comes to the surgery to sit in the waiting room unfortunately at the moment.
4. Retirees and new staff - Gill explained that Annette Young, our practice nurse of almost 30 years retired at the beginning of March 2020 and was replaced by Lesley Bunting.  Dr. Mike McCurdie retired at the end of March 2021 after 17 years and is being replaced by an Advanced Nurse Practitioner for 7 sessions a week who starts on the 12th of July. Janette Walsh, a receptionist of 12 years retired at the end of May and we have a new receptionist called Ashleigh who is currently being trained. The practice is also expanding the reception team with a new post to start as soon as possible.

5. Covid vaccine rollout - Gill explained that the Covid vaccine roll-out has gone extremely well with a very high uptake of the vaccine. It has however had an enormous impact on the workload of the practice with Gill and several reception staff doing the bulk of the ringing round and inputting and nurses and doctors being released from surgery to attend the vaccine clinics which obviously impacts on appointments availability.
6. Christmas feedback - Gill said that there had been a lot of very positive feedback from the recipients of the Christmas parcels, in particular about the book of photographs of the local area which was very well received. Elliott has, after much trying, finally managed to secure the promised £500 from the council for the Christmas party. 
7. Patient feedback - Gill has started running the ‘Friends and Family Survey’ again over the last few months, the results of which have been overwhelmingly positive.  These are printed out and passed round all the staff. 
8. Any other business - Avril informed the group that the pastor of Cornerstone Church is leaving soon and so it cannot be certain that any Christmas party this year can be held there at the moment.
9. Date and time of next meeting - it was agreed to meet on 27th September at 5 pm. Elliot asked if members could please have a think about what we could do for the lonely and isolated patients this year so that we can discuss ideas at the next meeting. 

